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PRESS RELEASE   

DAWSON COUNTY TO HOST GROUNDBREAKING CEREMONY  

FOR STYLES PARK ON OCTOBER 27 

Dawsonville, Ga. – Dawson County Parks & Recreation is excited to announce a groundbreaking 

ceremony for the county’s newest park - Styles Park - at 2 p.m. Friday, October 27. The public is 

invited to the site of the future passive park on Rock Cellar Road, off Highway 183/Elliott Family 

Parkway, in Dawsonville. The groundbreaking event will be held rain or shine. Light refreshments 

will be provided. 

Lifelong Dawson County resident Anne L. Styles donated the 120 acres to Dawson County in 2022 

with directive that the land be utilized as a future public park. Ms. Styles’ friend and former District 

1 Commissioner Sharon Fausett said at that time that the donation leaves a lasting legacy for Ms. 

Styles, and that the county is blessed to receive the land for a future park. 

Chairman Billy Thurmond looks forward to breaking ground on Styles Park in October. He said, 

"Dawson County has been blessed to receive from Ms. Styles approximately 120 acres on the 

northwestern side of our county to be used as a passive park. On behalf of the board and all of our 

citizens, we are grateful. This donation of land will benefit our citizens forever going forward."  

For more information, please visit www.dawsoncountyga.gov/parksrec.  
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